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The Balgowlah Boys Campus Newsletter 
Principal’s Report Week 10 Term 2 2020 
 
The half-year assessments have now been completed and teachers are very busy 
completing reports to be pushed home by end of term. The boys have been told that 
these reports are as much for their reflection as for parents. Students need to make 
plans about how they will take up the challenge of improving or refining their studies in 
semester 2. 
 
Upgrade programs are again the topic of discussion with the new Science Laboratory 
under construction, remediation of the administration building underway and tenders 
drawn for improvement of the staff common room. Early next term we will begin the 
upgrade of 15 classrooms. The rooms will have the vermiculite ceilings removed, new 
carpet laid and be re-painted. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to farewell one of our families, Sean and Patrick 
Ruffner leave us to move back to the US for family reasons. They leave us with a 
tremendous legacy, having been one of the leading figures that started the Balgowlah 
Basketball program. Today it is perhaps one of the best organised sporting programs in 
public schools in NSW. On behalf of all the boys and their families that are enjoying 
participating in this game, whether it be at an elite representative level or as a healthy 
recreational activity I thank them for their hard work and commitment. 

 
 

 
 

 
The powerhouse that is now 
Balgowlah Boys Basketball 
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The team are currently working on the “Bally Basketball” website; 
 
http://www.ballybasketball.com/ 
 
They are hoping for this to become the main source of all information for Basketball at 
Balgowlah Boys and NBSC going forward and are 'almost' done and ready to release it.  
 
At this time of the year our Year 12 students are finalizing their major works for the HSC, 
some of their progress can be viewed later in this newsletter. I commend this edition to you 
and thank our staff and students for their contributions. 
 
Paul Sheather 
 
 
 
From The Learning Support Team 
 
 

 
 

 
After School 

Homework Club 
 

 

 
 
We are pleased to announce that from Term 3, we will run a homework club on Tuesday 
afternoons after school.  This club will provide our English as an Additional 
Language/Dialect (EAL/D) and Learning Support students support with homework 
tasks, assessment notices and new vocabulary taught in the classroom. 
The club will run in Term 3 on Tuesday afternoons in the library, from 3.20 pm until 
4.30 pm.  Students will be provided with a snack.  If you have any questions, please 
do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Ms Victoria Pomfret      Ms Shannon Sharratt 
EAL/D Support Coordinator & English teacher    Learning Support teacher & Year 7 Advisor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ballybasketball.com/


 

 

 
 



 

 
 
  
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
  

 
 



 

 
  
 

 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

P&C Sound Bytes 
 

 
Welcome to the latest update from the Bally P&C and a big thanks to everyone who joined 
us online for the June 9th General Meeting it was our biggest attendance yet! 
A summary of the meeting content is now live on our website, ballyboys.org 
 
Thank you to Bunnings 
We would like to say a huge Thank You to Bunnings Warehouse Balgowlah who have 
donated a number of wonderful items for use in general maintenance and the Hall and 
Surrounds Upgrade Project. Find out the full details of their wonderful donation 
 
What skills do you have? 
In conjunction with the School executive, the P&C has been successful in obtaining a shared 
funding grant from the Department of Education to allow us to a major upgrade the School 
Hall Forecourt and surrounds.  There are multiple opportunities to become involved with 
this and other projects and we are very keen to understand what talents we have already 
within our Bally Parents and would be grateful if you could complete the following short 
form. Tell us your skills 
 
Mobile Device Survey 
The P&C have decided to Survey the current Bally Parents to gain an understanding of their 
thoughts on mobile device use in the school for the Boys. If you've not filled this in yet, 
please make sure you have your say, complete our survey. 
 
Latest News on our Projects 
New Updates on the School Hall and Surrounds Project and the new Covered Outdoor 
Learning Area on the website. 
 
Next P&C Meeting 
Monthly P&C meetings have been held online and our next meeting is on August 11th and 
details will be posted on the website, https://www.ballyboys.org/eventslist 
 
Thanks again for all your support and have a safe holiday break! 
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 GT Speed Coaching 

Learn to run…fast! 
 

 
 

 
Professional Sprint Coach with over 30 years’ 

experience 
 Ex Manly Sea Eagles sprint coach 
 Ex Australian Beach Sprint Champion 
 Coach of professional athletes and Stawell Gift 

finalists 
 Current Head Sprint Coach at Newington College 

since 2012 
 PD/H/PE teacher for 25 years 
 All ages and abilities welcome, teams, groups, 

individuals … You will get faster!!! 
 Training at the Sydney Academy of Sport, Narrabeen 

and Griffith Park, Long Reef. 
 Wednesdays at 4.30 pm 

Improve your technique, acceleration and speed for all 
sports and school athletics carnivals! 
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